“Our nation needs a long term energy strategy that encourages conservation, develops renewable energy, and allows access to our country’s natural resources.  High energy prices hurt middle class families due to increased costs of food, clothes, and nearly all consumer goods.  Allowing drilling to move forward off the Virginia coast is a step in the right direction.  However, creating a new moratorium on oil exploration and locking down our nation’s energy resources in other offshore areas will only create greater problems for our nation’s already struggling economy,” said Heller.  
